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I would like to begin by thanking Mr and Mrs Herbert and Mr 
Chipangura for helping with the beds in the Year 6 courtyard as part 
of our ‘Queen’s Garden’ development. We have lots still to do and I 
would love it any families would like to support in the planning and 
development of the different areas around school. Please do let 
myself or Laura in the office know if you can help and we can arrange 
a little meeting to put a plan of action together.  

This was then followed by our Year 4 children going off to Little 
Canada for the weekend. The children had a wonderful weekend and 
enjoyed all the activities. I popped in a couple of times over the 
weekend and they were enjoying a delicious meal or challenging 
themselves with an activity. Everyone was so excited to share their 
achievements. I would like to thank the Little Canada team who gave 
up their weekend to take the children to Little Canada. Without their 
support our adventures cannot happen, so thank you team. We really 
appreciate you giving the children such a wonderful time. The 
weekend at Little Canada was really with which was nice so it is 
definitely an option for next year. Just a reminder, the Year 3 Little 
Canada meeting is booked for Tuesday 16th May in school at 
5.30pm.  

Year 5 also had their first Watersports session at UKSA on Friday and 
loved it! The children did very well and are looking forward to their 
session this Friday. Just a reminder that the session on Friday 5th 
May has been moved to Monday 12th June so that the children can 
join in with our Festival on the Field celebration for the King’s 
Coronation. A little more on this later.  

From Year 5 to Year R who went on their own adventure down to 
the farm this week. The children had a marvellous time seeing all the 
different animals and having a cuddle or two with the lambs. I would 
like to thank Nettlecombe Farm for inviting our children to visit their 
farm and supporting the visit so brilliantly and for all the volunteers 
and team who went on the day (Miss Hopkinson had to smile when 
the children commented on the camels!) 

Year 1 also successfully completed their first swimming session. For 
some of the children it can be very scary getting into the water for the 
first time, but they all overcame their worries and managed their first 
swimming session, which I hope will continue over the coming years 
so that they all become competent swimmers and enjoy the time in 
the water and the beach when the lovely weather arrives. Learning to 
swim could one day save a life.  

Yesterday in school we had Jo Djora and Beruk Berhane from DCAT, 
who were carrying out their Due Diligence with the view of Lanesend 
Primary joining the Multi-Academy Trust. They then have to go back 
and do a report for their Trustees and the next steps will then be put 
into place. They will then send information out to families and a letter 
will also be sent from the Chair of Trustees. If the decision to join 
DCAT or another Trust takes place I had not realised that the school as 
we know it will close and then reopen as Lanesend Primary, a  DCAT 
school or similar. It feels quite poignant that the school will close 
when I leave and reopen for a new adventure and it will be a new 
adventure. Mrs Sutton is going to be in school on Monday 15th May 
and on Friday 19th May to carry out interviews for new teachers. I 
have had a couple of resignations and once the interviews are 
completed I will let you know the changes that are occurring. 

 

As we head into the May Bank Holiday weekend we are busy 
preparing for our first trip to the Quay Arts Centre with Year 3 on 
Tuesday 2nd May. We are going to shuttle our children on our 
minibuses so we do not have to pay for coaches, and the rest of the 
visit has been funded by The Arts Council, which we are extremely 
grateful for. Each year group will visit the Quay Arts Centre by the end 
of the school year.  

Talking about the end of the school year, I have had a few families 
ask about teachers and Learning Support Assistants and it is too 
early to confirm arrangements as the deadline for resignations is the 
31st May. As soon as this has passed and we return to school after the 
May/June break I will get the information out to you as soon as I can.  

There is another strike day planned for Tuesday 2nd May but as 
always we will be fully open and operational. I have just had two 
lovely past children pop in from secondary school as they are on strike 
and it was so lovely to see them! Thank you Samara and Megan, I 
always love seeing the children and finding out how they are getting 
on and what their dreams and plans are. I am definitely going to miss 
this too.  

Next Thursday, it is our class photos in school and we are going to 
arrange a whole school photo before the end of term as a little 
memento of Lanesend under the ‘Sicey leadership’. I often look at 
the one that we did when we moved to this site in 2012 so it will be 
lovely to have another one alongside.  

I am sure that you would have received the email on Monday 
regarding the damage we suffered from visitors on site. The children 
and I are so upset that our trampolines have been burnt with 
cigarettes and we are now having to replace them due to the 
unnecessary vandalism. Please may I ask that all children, both young 
and old, do not enter the school site after hours. We have reported it 
to the Police and now that it has been reported as Criminal Damage it 
means that a prosecution can take place. I do not want this to happen, 
but I also do not want our lovely school to be broken and unusable for 
our children. Thank you for your continued support in keeping our 
stand-out school lovely.  

Please can I also ask you to continue to park considerately. I wish I 
had a magic answer or the space and money to build a car park, but I 
have not, so it is important that we think about others. I have always 
said and continue to say, kindness changes the world; but it also 
changes somebody’s day.  

Next week in school, we have a visit from Springhill English Hub to 
review our Phonic programme that was implemented following our 
Ofsted visit and then on Friday (and I am going to say this very 
quietly), the weather at the moment looks dry, and we have our 
Coronation Festival in the Field. We have ordered everything and we 
are ready to go for a fun, community afternoon in celebration of King 
Charles III’s Coronation. The cream teas have been ordered, the 
bunting is on its way and we have a special, exciting end to our 
celebration! I am so looking forward to the event with you all and 
hope it will be one that the children remember for a life time.  

Enjoy the long weekend, the first of two in a row and two weeks of 

four days! Caroline Sice , Headteacher 
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FOR YOU 

We are closed Monday 1st 

May due to the May Bank 

Holiday. Thank you. 
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Dates for your Diary  

Friday 28th April—Watersports—Year 5 

Monday 1st May—School Closed—Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 2nd May—Quay Arts Trip—Year 3 

Wednesday 3rd May—Swimming Year 1 

Thursday 4th May—Class Photos (all) 

Friday 5th May—Festival in the Field—Coronation Celebration 

Monday 8th May—School Closed—Bank Holiday  

Tuesday 9th May—SATs—Year 6 

Friday 12th May—Year 6 SATS treat 

 

Well done to Gryffindor 

House for their lead on our 

House Points 



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... Our farm trip, recount writing, patterns, numbers 11-20, 
ballet.  

Words to use...Emu, peacock, sheep, horse, donkey, chicken, first, then, after that, 
finally, one more, order. 

Tips for the week... P.E kits are needed Monday and Wednesday.  

We have been reading... What the Ladybird Heard.   

Year 1— Talk to me about....our D.T. project, planning our improved outdoor area.    
Words to use... research, plan, design.   

Tips for the week...help me practise telling the time to the hour and half an hour.  
We have been reading.....The King's Pants 

Year 2— Talk to me about ... last week using the past tense. 

Words to use …Last week, made, went, looked, walked, ran.  

Tips for the week...Remember TTRockstars to help us with our multiplication. 

We have been reading... The far away tree, the enchanted wish, the worst witch.  

Year 3— TALK TO ME ABOUT... Partition of the whole in fractions  

WORDS TO USE..  whole, part, total, add, difference 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK...Always include feelings and thoughts when writing a diary entry 

WE ARE READING... The Twits and The Legend of Sally Jones. 

Year 4— We have been learning about the Victorian era in history, fieldwork in 
geography, adding and subtracting fractions in maths and writing our Little Canada 

recounts in literacy.  

Top of the week, if the denominator is the same on the fractions you are adding or 
subtracting, simply add or subtract the numerators. The denominator stays the same.  

We have behind reading 'The Silver Spoon of Solomon Snow' by Kaye Umansky, as well 
as extracts from Roald Dahl stories.  

Year 5— Talk to me about... surrealism and the art work of Salvador Dali. 

Words to use... surreal, abstract, form, shape, foreground, background, soft, dull. 
Tips for the week... To interpret a line graph accurately, use a ruler to draw lines from 

each axis to the line on the graph. 
We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll 
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SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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We are currently top of the 

leader board for Schools 

Walk— Walk The Wight.  

Skill of the month... SPEAKING 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started
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